
 

 

  

2016 Northeastern Forest Products Expo  

May 6-7, 2016 

Champlain Valley Exposition 

Essex Junction, VT 

For information about attending or exhibiting at 

the 2016 Expo visit us at 

www.northernlogger.com or  

call toll-free 800-318-7561 or 315-369-3078 

 

I N S I D E  T H I S  I S S U E  

VFPA Annual  

Meeting  

2-3 

New Orleans County 

NRC District Manager  

3 

Legislative &  

Regulatory Update  

4-5 

Vermont SFI Legislative 

Breakfast  

5 

 

Vermont Forest Products 

Industry -Trends and 

Status  

6 

VFFVP - Workshops  7 

Working Lands  

Committee Releases Year 

Long Report and New 

Mapping Tool  

 

8 

Employment Opportunity:  

Program Director -
Vermont Forest Products 

  8 

Workshop: Vermontõs 
Forest Pest First  

9 

Mosquito -borne  

Diseases in Vermont  
9 

Portable Skidder 

Bridge Rental Program  

 10 

Vermont Tech Centers 

~Our Forest Industryõs 

Future  

 11-

12 

LEAP~2016 Spring 

Workshops  

 12-

13 

Equipment Expo Seminars   13 

The 6th Annual  

Northern Vermont  

Regional Roundup  

  

 14 

VFF & LEAP  15 

VFF presents:  

Regeneration Harvesting 
Silviculture Workshop  

16 

 

VFPA Chainsaw Raffle  
 

  
 

  Vermont Forest  
      Products Association              since 1977 

S P R I N G , 2 0 1 6  V O L U M E  1 ,  I S S U E  X V I I  

     The Mission of the VFPA is to promote and defend the interests of our members. VFPA          

     represents all aspects of the forestry community and the member businesses and individuals       

     that are located throughout the State of Vermont . VFPA meets its mission through:  

¶ Information and continuing education to its members  

¶ Public outreach and education  

¶ Working with other organizations through partnering and coalition building  

¶ Networking with others within the forest products industry  

¶ Lobbying state and federal government officials and lawmakers  

òThe voice of the forest products industry in Vermont since 1977ò 

 

VFPA 6th Annual Northern Vermont  

Regional Round-Up 

 Complimentary Breakfast and Meeting   

The Eastside Restaurant 

Newport, Vermont 

April 30, 2016 from 8-11:30 AM 

For registration call  

Goodridge Lumber, Inc at (802) 755-6298 

Or Barb at VFPA (802) 461-5688 
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The Vermont Forest Products Association held its annual meeting,  

Saturday, February 20, 2016 at the Hotel Coolidge,  

White River Jct., Vermont from 9 am to 3 pm. 

  

Leadership of the VFPA is provided by volunteers from all sectors of the forest products industry that are located throughout 

Vermont and neighboring states.  VFPA officers, who will serve their second year of a 2 year term are President, Steve Hardy; 

1st Vice President , Colleen Goodridge; 2nd Vice President, Ray Colton; Secretary/Treasurer, John Meyer.  Directors elected 

for 2016-2018 are Ray Colton, Tim Cleveland,  Delwin Fielder, Tony Lamberton, Colleen Goodridge, John Meyer, Steve 

Galbreath, Bruce Shields and Bob Toppin.  Barb Ross continues to be the VFPA Administrative Secretary. 

  

VFPA welcomed Lynn Des Marais, the new Vermont Farm Bureau Legislative Director, who introduced herself and gave 

information on issues at the statehouse. Lynn was glad to learn more about VFPA and its mission and looks forward to working 

together on issues concerning agriculture and forestry. 

  

Jasen Stock, Executive Director of the NH Timberland Owners Association, shared information about NHTOA and the 

forest products industry in New Hampshire. 

  

Steve McLeod, Vermont Traditions Coalition/VFPA Lobbyist-our ñvoiceò in Mont-

pelier-was present to discuss the challenges of several complex bills under legislative 

consideration at the Statehouse concerning the forest products industry - Miscellaneous 

Forestry Bill, Forest Fragmentation Bill, The Threatened and Endangered Species Bill, 

and Forester Licensing Bill.  After a thorough discussion of all these issues at the annual 

meeting, a VFPA Activist Team of around 20 members was developed-many of the 

team will be supplying testimony on these bills, on behalf of all in the forest products 

industry.  Thank you all!! 

  

 

 

The VFPA tradition of Awards for Excellence in the Forest Products Industry, recognizing all the good work that is being 

done was highlighted with the presentation of five VFPA Forest Products Industry Awards. 

 

¶ Vermontôs Outstanding Sawmill Operator Award 2015ðCliff Allard/Allard Lumber Company ñin recognition of their 

integrity, loyalty, hard work and the pride they take in their company and producing quality wood productsò. 

 

¶ Vermontôs Outstanding Forest Products Trucking 2015ðThe Hill Family/Warren Hill Trucking ñin recognition of 

Warren Hill Trucking, the Hill family, who have dedicated their lives to the forest products industry, their professionalism 

in all aspects of their business, and their service to the local and regional communityò. 

 

¶ Vermontôs Outstanding Forest Products Secondary Processor Award 2015ðRay Colton/Colton Enterprises, Inc. ñin 

recognition of the dedication and ingenuity shown in building Colton Enterprises and pioneering the kiln dried firewood 

marketò. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vermont Forest Products Association Annual Meeting  
submitted by Colleen Goodridge,  VFPA Vice President 

Three recipients of VFPA Awards for Excellence in the Forest Products Industry:  

Trevor Allard, Allard Lumber Co.; Ray Colton, Colton Enterprises, Inc. and  

Palmer Goodrich, P & L Logging & Trucking, Inc. 

L to R: Ian Hartman, VFFVP Coordinator; Bill Sayre, VFPA Director;  

Steve McLeod, Vermont Traditions Coalition & VFPA Lobbyist 
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¶ Vermontôs Outstanding Logger Award 2015ðPalmer Goodrich/P & L   Logging and Trucking, Inc. ñin recognition of his 38 

years as a logger, the diverse business he has built, and his continuing love of going to the woods every dayò. 

 

¶ Vermontôs Outstanding Service to the Forest Industry Award 2015ð   John B. ñJackò Dwyer ñin recognition of demon-

strated leadership to his colleagues in Vermont, other states, and the industry in; safety, products utilization, resource manage-

ment, through introduction to new techniques and ideasò. 

  

Special guest speaker for the afternoon was Charles Levesque (far right), President  

of Innovative Natural Resource  Solutions, LLC-a company  offering consulting  

services in renewable energy, advocacy, economic development, land protection and 

management, forest certification and organizational management.  Mr. Levesque spoke 

on the trends in the forest products industry in Vermont and the Northeast Region. 

ñEverything's changingðhow are we faring?ò 

  

 

 

 

Rocky Bunnell, Rocky Bunnell Logging/NELA American Loggersô Council Representa-

tive (left) spoke to the group about the American Loggersô Council and the upcoming 2016 

Washington, D.C. Spring Fly-in to be held in mid-April.  This event brings loggers to our na-

tionôs capital to meet with the legislators who serve us.  Volunteer are needed from Vermont! 

 

LEAP credits were awarded for those attending this full day meeting. 

Thank you for the leadership, commitment and efforts of the VFPA board, Administrative Secretary, Barb Ross,  

Steve McLeod and Frank Stanley, Vermont Traditions Coalition/VFPA Lobbyists, and Lyn Des Marais, Farm Bureau Legislative Director. 

Thank you to our members for their support of the Vermont Forest Products Association,  

ñThe voice of the forest products industry  in Vermont since 1977ò  

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
The American Loggersô Council is in the process of organizing its 2016 Washing D.C. Spring Fly-in to be 

held in mid-April.  This annual event brings an ever-growing group of loggers to our nation's capital to meet 

with the legislators who serve us.  This year, The Northeastern Loggersô Association would like to encourage 

interested volunteers from states not currently represented in the group to come to D.C. and be heard.  Volun-

teers are needed from the following states: Vermont, New York, Pennsylvania, Massachusetts, Connecticut 

and Rhode Island.  If you would like to learn more about this, please call 315-369-3078 or e-mail Joe 

Phaneuf at jphaneuf@northernlogger.com at the NELA offices. 

.  Originally from New Hampshire, Sarah moved to the Northeast Kingdom over ten years ago and truly loves living in this 

special region. She has worked in the non profit conservation community for most of her working career. Sarah worked at North-

Woods for four seasons as Trail Crew Leader and Conservation Science Assistant.  

 She currently works for the Orleans County Natural Resources Conservation District as the District Manager, coordi-

nating with landowners on non-point source pollution reduction projects such as riparian restoration projects and land treatment    

practices on dairy farms.  

 She received a BS in Environmental Science from Lyndon State College. Sarah developed a strong sense of devotion to the 

conservation sector as an Americorps member doing environmental education and trail work for the Student Conservation Association 

nearly 17 years ago. This experience has given her a deep appreciation for the work of nonprofits that seek to improve and protect 

natural resources.  

 She has an interest in agriculture and loves working alongside landowners to improve land use practices. In her free time she 

enjoys gardening, cooking and getting out into the mountains to ski, hike, and bike with friends. (from northwoodscenter.org) 

SARAH DAMSELL -NEW ORLEANS COUNTY NATURAL RESOURCE CONSERAVTION DISTRICT MANAGER  


